
Commission on Aging 

Lebanon Senior Center  

Regular Meeting 

 

Monday, June 11, 2018, 6:30pm 

 

Present: Geri McCaw,  Jim Donnelly, Gary Rockefeller, Donna Lennox, 

Darlene Hathaway, Jane Cady and Bonnie LeBlanc 

 

Also Attending: Darcy Battye 

 

Absent: Liz Shilosky and Marion Russo 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:45pm by Bonnie LeBlanc 

 

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes from May 14th, 2018 regular meeting were 

reviewed by all present.  Geri McCaw moved that minutes were to be 

accepted, Darlene Hathaway seconded the motion and all present agreed 

with two abstentions. 

 

Correspondence:  Thank you cards were received from Darcy Battye and 

the Lebanon Baptist Church. 

 

Treasurer’s report:  After discussing the budget balance it was decided to 

purchase new hand dryers for the bathrooms, needed supplies for the center, 

and gutters for the new garage.  

 

Reports: Director Darcy Battye:  The Lyme Support Group will be 

meeting at the senior center on Sunday afternoons (1-3).  Although some 

days are low in events, the hair salon manages to keep the attendance 

flowing.    

 

Bingo: There were 35 in attendance for the weekly Bingo on Monday. There 

was also an average amount of people for the Friday night Bingo last week. 

 

Trips: n/a 

 

Friends: The Friends are currently doing flower vases and some other gifts 

for the Vanderman Nursing Home in Willimantic as a project.  They will 

also be sponsoring a new sewing group in the near future. 



Luncheon:  We’ll be having BBQ chicken this week.  Attendance has been 

good.  

 

Old Business: N/A 

. 

New business: As of July 1
st
, the rules concerning the van transportation 

will be necessarily adjusted.  Two major changes are:  no client will be 

picked up before 9am.  and wellness trips will be limited to twice a month, 

with no more than a 45 minute ride to reach the destination.  These are 

necessary changes in order to keep well within our allotted budget. 

  

Public Forum:  There will be NO meetings for the months of July or 

August unless an emergency makes it necessary. 

 

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn was made by Jane Cady, seconded by Geri 

McCaw and approved by all. The meeting was adjourned at 7:15pm  

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Donna Lennox  


